
 
 

 

 

 

ITALIAN NIGHT  

DINNER DANCE 
 

FEBRUARY 18, 2017 
 

Enjoy a Night of Music & Entertain-
ment With  

 Cahlua & Cream 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doors open 5 p.m. ï Dinner served 5:30 p.m  
 

ENJOY THE FEAST OF CHICKEN PARM,  

SAUSAGE &PEPPERS, CLASSIC LASAGNA, 

SALAD, GARLIC ROLLS,  

SPUMONI & HOMEMADE PIZZELLES 

 

TICKETS ON SALE FEBRUARY 3rd @ 9:00 A.M. 

$25 PER PERSON, CHECKS PREFERRED  

Maximum Sale of 4 Tickets Per COUPLE 

 

BYOB or Beer Available with Donation 

 
 
 
 

Night at the Phil 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A night to remember:  Thursday, March 2nd at 
6:00 pm! "A  Night at the Phil" will return to Bay 
Forest. This year, it will be a special night to 
honor the memory of Jim Carlson for all he did 
to help make Bay Forest the community it is to-
day.   
 
As in the past, this talented piano and string 
quartet will entertain us with an evening of 
magnificent music. You will just sit back, relax, 
and enjoy.  Wine, Champagne and lots of ele-
gant hors dôoeurves will be served.  

 
Tickets are available  Friday, February 17th at 
9:00 am. for $26.00 pp, checks pre-
ferred.  Note:  this is a change from the earlier 
announced selling date .  Limit: 4 tickets per 
person  
 
This is one  event that always sells out, so get 
your tickets early and join our community 
to  honor Jim and be treated to exceptional mu-
sic in the intimate setting  
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 Friday Night Movies 

 
 
 
  
 
 
Make your own Sundae with delicious ñRoyal 
Scoopò ice cream and enjoy a movie.   All for only 
$3.00!  Start time for the movie is 7:00 PM.  Come 
a little earlier for the ice cream.  

 

February 3 - ñEddie The Eagleò 

 

February 24 ï ñBridge of Spiesò 

 
 
 

Naples Youth Symphonia 
 

February 8, 2017  
 

The Naples Philharmonic Youth Symphonia will 
present their 7th annual concert right here at the 
Club House. The concert will be held on Wednes-
day, February 8th as part of Wednesdays Sunset 
Cocktail time. Eat at 5:00 and concert starts at 
6:00.  You will be surprised at the musical abilities 
these  musicians have. Their ages are from 7 to 17 
and their talents are over the top!  
 
Call Gene at 254 -0803 for information. There is no 
charge however we encourage donations and all 
the money goes to the Symphonia  

 
 

Mah Jongg 
 
 

Mah Jongg is scheduled at the club house on 
Monday and Thursday's from 1 - 4 PM. All Bay 
Forest players are welcomed. Mah Jongg lessons 
will be given in late December or early January, if 
we have at least 5 people interested in learning 
this ancient Chinese Tile game.   Call Jackie at 
254-0803. Please leave your name and phone 
number .  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 

Operate 6 non -profit after hour schools to assist at 
risk immigrant children through tutoring ð
primarily in English and Math.  
 
 Some of the parents speak no English and 
so are unable to help their children with their 
homework.   We do that for them.  
 
 The closest location to us is in Old Bonita 
and has two buildings ðone for grades 1 to 3 and 
the other for grades 4 and 5.  
 
 Volunteers sit with one or two children nor-
mally and help with their homework.  
 
 Some of the children are exceptionally 
bright ðmarks from 85 to 100%!   Others need help 
before they fall behind in school.  
 
 If you have helped your children learn in the 
early grades, you wonôt find this difficult.  Andð
they have tutoring learning secessions!  
 
 If you would like to learn more, call Bay For-
ests two tutors:   
 
Mary Ellen Wubbe   591-1345 
 
Ron Woods   593-7740 
 
2016 FACTS 
 409 Participating Students  
 460 Volunteers  
 58  High School Graduates  
 Scholarships Available for College  
 

WE NEED YOU!
 www.newhorizonsofswfl.org  

 

http://www.newhorizonsofswfl.org


 

Tennis Tidbits 
By Martin Fallon 
 
 
 
The courts are chock full of tennis nuts, and 
that's just as it should be this time of year.   The 
ladies and men's round robins witness robust 
play and the Sunday mixed doubles are off and 
running.   The men's traveling team earned their 
first victory on January 18th, thrilling the onlook-
ers by taking all three matches at home, Steve 
Neville's charges starting the season well.  
 
February 19th brings our first blind -draw extrava-
ganza, the women and men get the chance to play 
with new partners before adjourning to the club-
house for a comradely cookout with their new 
friends.   Watch for sign -up sheets and you don't 
have to play to attend the event.  
 
It's probably too soon, but you can mark your cal-
endars for the final party on March 19th, an eve-
ning dinner that follows another afternoon, blind -
draw opportunity.  
 
New players are welcome, come out and join the 
round robins or sign up for individual play.   Use 
the erasable markers and remove your names af-
ter your competition.   Remember that children re-
quire adult supervision and all need flat -soled ten-
nis shoes.   So far, it has been a remarkable sea-
son for Bay Forest Tennis!  
 
  

Bay Forest Office 
 

The Bay Forest clubhouse office is open  
Monday through Friday from 9 AM ð3 PM. 

Phone    239 -597-5129 
Fax         239-597-4431 

 
Bay Forest 

Board Meeting Schedule 
 

Upcoming Board of Directors Meetings  

February 15, 2017     General Meeting  
February 23, 2017     Annual Meeting  
March 15, 2017     General Meeting  

The Bay Forest Book Group 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

The Book Group  meets the second Monday of 
the month at 2:00PM at the clubhouse. All are 
welcome.  The February meeting will be on Feb-
ruary 13.  The February book will be ñThe Night-
ingaleò by Kristen Hannah. The book for March 
will be ñOut of Africaò by Isak Dinsen . The 
March book  will be our book and a movie. The 
March  meeting will start at 1:00  pm. The books 
for this season may be found on the Bay Forest 
Web Site. Any questions call Pat Wood at 597 -
8118.   

 
 

Pickleball  
 
 

It  is a game that generates friends, and many 
social activities.  For those new to the game, it 
is a hybrid of several other ball sports. The clos-
est would be tennis, but with a lot less run-
ning.  Throw in a little table tennis and badmin-
ton skills and this spells pickleball. Many pickle-
ballers like to get together socially off the courts 
too.  
 
We now have a five person committee com-
posed of Sue Pihl, Rita Watkins, Walt Evans, 
Eugene Barron and Colin Ball.  Our first official 
meeting will be posted with an agenda draft on 
the BF HOA bulletin boards.  If interested please 
watch out for the notice.  That is the way we 
will  ñpublishò  our start of play too.  
 
When the surrounding fence is complete, the 
landscaping crew will be installing more vegeta-
tion, and the contractor will  ñpaintò the courts 
after the tarmac has sufficiently cured.  For 
those planning to play, we will also have to wait 
for the Collier County inspection of the courts 
and surroundingsé.Maybe into March.  We all 
look forward to a grand opening too!  

Colin Ball for the committee . 
 

  



Calling All Line Dancers! 
 
 
 
Beginning Line Dance will start at the Bay For-
est Clubhouse On Wednesdays and Fridays 
starting January 4. The Wednesday class meets 
from 3 -4:30 P.M. You can go right from line 
dancing to Sunset Cocktails!  The Friday class 
meets from 9 -10:30 AM.    Wear your dancing 
shoes and come try out the wonderful dance 
floor!    
 These are both beginner classes, so the 
basic steps will be taught and then will be re-
viewed each week. You can come to either one 
or both classesé Current line dance includes 
all kinds of music including Country, Ballroom, 
Broadway, Pop, and Latinésomething for eve-
ryone! We will be reviewing dances from past 
years and learning the popular new onesé. 
 Line dance is a great way to exercise as 
well as socialize!  Wear comfortable clothes 
and smooth -soled shoesé 
 No sign -up is necessary and the class is 
free for Bay Forest owners, their guests, and 
renters.   Bring your friends and weôll see you 
there!  Call instructor Cathy Hinz with any 
questions at  360 -460-1407. 
 If you are interested in attending the 
Scooter Lee Line Dance workshop in Ft. Myers 
on January 14, we will have a car -load attend-
ing this fun day -long event.  You do need to pre
-register at Dancing for the Dream 1 -800-531-
4379 or www.dancingforthedream.com     
 

 
 
 

ñCARPE 

DIEMôé...becauseé.. 
òTEMPUS FUGITô 

 
 It sounds a bit more sophisticated to say 
it in Latin , doesnôt it? ñSeize the 
dayòéé..because éé.òtime flies.ò This lan-
guage has been around for a long time and is a 
basic for much of our French, Italian, Spanish, 
Romanian and Portuguese.  
 So grab a bit of SPANISH if you wish; it 
now is currently available in the Clubhouse 
Conference Room at 9:00 on the four Fridays 
this month, February . For further information 
please call 592 -6383 

 BOCCE  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 We again had a well attended draw for 
bocce teams on January 12

th
 followed by the 

hot dog party.  We thank the Jims (Thalls and 
Hancock)  Madelaine, Sue and Chris for their 
work on the team draws,  Rico and his crew for 
the grilling and the clean up crew for getting 
the room ready for the next group.  But, most of 
all we thank Ron for all of his work getting the 
whole season organized.  
 
Play started on Monday the 16

th
 and we were all 

ready for the 2017 season to begin.  Again we 
all hope that the weather will cooperate for the 
season as we prefer not having make -ups 
games due to rainy weather and certainly the 
8:45 start would appreciate not having to bun-
dle up and stamp our feet to keep warm.  
 
Donôt forget to mark your calendars for the ban-
quet on March 21

st
.   

 
 
 

Real Estate 
By Ruth Wertenberg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome back to all of our ñsnow birdsò!  Bay 
Forest is buzzing again this February and we 
are happy to see all of you back again this year.   
Currently 19 properties are for sale in Bay For-
est ranging in price from $220,000 to $499,000. 
The list of properties is available on the bulletin 
board inside the clubhouse.  
Please come in and  bring your friends and 
relatives in and I will find you the perfect place 
to call home here at Bay Forest!  

 

http://www.gvisd.org/Page/397


 

HEALTH, WELLNESS AND 
FITNESS FOR FEELING FINE 
                                                                                                     
      
      by Bill Mottice  
     

 February is here and some of us begin to slack 
off   of those good intentions and resolutions to 
live healthier. This was by eating less red meat 
and eating more greens and beans and exercis-
ing more ,so lets take a look at some facts that 
will rekindle or start the revolutionary act of be-
ing healthier.  
     The latest AARP newsletter interviewed hun-
dreds of doctors on their suggestions to get 
healthier so you can live better and longer.   The 
suggestions were wide and varied but only one 
recommendation was given by every single doc-
tor and that was daily exercise which included 
both cardio and strength training.  
     While cardio is still very important and that 
means getting your heart rate up, they strongly 
advised strength training for older adults. The 
recommendations stated you should do at least 
two resistance sessions a week per major mus-
cle groups.   What is behind this greater empha-
sis?   "Strength training confers more health 
benefits than anything else you can do" states 
Dr. Schoenfield. He further states "strength train-
ing is the worlds most effective anti -aging drug".  
     Besides its effect on your muscles strength 
training improves the functioning of your heart 
and lungs, the density of your bones and the ef-
fectiveness of your metabolism.   It also helps in 
the prevention and/or slowing down of the onset 
of Alzheimer's or dementia. This I wrote about in 
last months column.  
     We are not talking about lifting big weights we 
are recommending resistance training move-
ments to get us out of our comfort zone. This is 
called overload or pushing our body to do more 
than it is used to doing. It is pushing or pulling 
some weight. The fitness center is a great place 
to do this with light and medium weights and 
functional machines for resistance movements. If 
not there it can be done in your home using rub-
ber fitness bands which can be purchased in 
sports departments.  
     Just remind yourself that getting out of your 
comfort zone into overload can make a great deal 
of difference in your well being and can even 
quicken or help you recover from injury, surgery 
or illness, So lets just get to it and DO IT!  
 
 

 

Save the Date!!  Watch for the Posters! 
 

Bay Forest Pot-Luck Brunch ï Saturday March 18, 

2017 @ 10:30 AM 

Hosted by the Men of Bay Forest 

 

The food is always great, and the price is right ï 
FREE! 

 
Sign up at the clubhouse March 6 until March 16.  

Sign ups are required!  
 

Plan on one of the following, enough to feed  
 8 ï 10 people:  

Egg dishes, French Toast, Potatoes or Grits, Fruit, 
Pastries or Breads, or Sausages  

 
Juice, coffee, tea, and Spiral Ham will be pro-

vided.   Bring your appetite!  
 

Screwdrivers and Bloody Marys will also be pro-
vided for a small donation.  A 50:50 will be held to 

cover any expenses.  
 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHEN:  Sunday, February 5th   
TIME:  5:30 PM 

WHERE:  Bay Forest Clubhouse  
 

ñSUPERò FOOTBALLðCHEER FOR YOUR TEAM 
ñSUPERò FOODðCHILI 

VOTED #1 NAPLES  (meat & or vegetable)  
 

PLUSðLOTS OF GAME DAY FOOD,  
DESSERT AND COFFEE 

BYOB 
 

Beer available with Donation  
 

Sign up in the office at the Clubhouse  
Tickets $8.00  

Bring cash for our popular betting pool and just 
have FUN!!!  



Calling All Bone Builders  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Did you know through the bone builder ex-
ercises you could remove built up minerals and 
toxins in your joints and muscle tissue. You 
could encourage new bone growth to replace 
tired, inflexible bones and at the same time, 
strengthen the supporting joint muscles and im-
proved your balance.   
 
 Can this be true? Yes, research from Tuffs 
University has shown new bone growth hap-
pens when muscles move against bones. The 
exercises are simple, gentle and geared to 
stimulate you from your eye muscles to finger 
tips to toes. You will leave glowing with an all 
over sense of well being and energy.  
 
 Join our volunteer staff of Collier County 
Certified Class Leaders, Tuesdays and Thurs at 
9:30 am. and 1:00 pm for both days.  
 No charge for Bay Forest residents and 
renters. If you are new to the class, please pick 
up forms in the office and fill them out prior to 
your first  class. If you will be using weights, it 
is necessary to have a signed release from the 
doctor for insurance purposes.  
 
 

A BRUSH WITH WATER-
COLOR 

  
 Bay Forest Watercolor Classes Fifth An-
nual Classes will be meeting again in 2017 in the 
clubhouse of Bay Forest on Wednesday and 
Thursday, beginning on Wednesday, February 1 
& 2, 2017. Both days will be the same instruc-
tion, this gives the student an opportunity of at-
tending either class and receiving the same in-
struction. These are free sessions, Just Come!  
. Sign up for these art classes in the clubhouse 
office. You will receive the syllabus and supply 
list when you register.  Classes fill quickly so 
sign up early!  

Social Committee News 
 

 

January was an active month for social events 
in Bay Forest. Jackie Popielec again emceed the 
White Elephant evening with her usual great 
sense of humor making it an enjoyable night for 
all. Thanks Jackie!  
The ladies luncheon/trip to the Baker Museum 
was an interesting morning followed by a won-
derful lunch.  
Many thanks to Elizabeth Skinner and Barb 
Crockett for planning and organizing the event.  
Over 150 people danced the night away at the 
ñHot Havana Nightò. Flo Bruns and Marie Pitko 
planned and decorated the clubhouse with a 
great committee. Thanks to you both!  
The social committee gladly welcomed several 
new members recently. We look forward to more 
residents and renters to join us the 2

nd
 Tues of 

each month at 10:45.  
There has been a lot of discussion re: the sale 
of event tickets. In fairness to all of Bay Forest 
residents and renters, 4 tickets per household 
will be available. During Bocce ball season tick-
ets will be sold at a time that doesnôt interfere 
with the games.  
 
Below is a list of upcoming events and the 
dates. Please check your area bulletin boards 
and Bugle articles for detailed information.  
 
2/3 Movie night at the clubhouse  
2/5 Super Bowl Party  
2/8 Youth Symphony  
2/10 Ladies Luncheon  
2/14 Social Committee Meeting 10:45  
2/18 Italian Night Dinner/Dance  
2/24 Movie night at the clubhouse  
2/26 Art Show  
2/28 Mardis Gras at Bay Forest  
3/2 Night at the Phil  
3/3 Movie night at the clubhouse  
3/ 10 Fish Fry Dinner/Dance  
3/14 Social Committee meeting 10:45  
3/24 Movie night  
3/26 Ladies Luncheon/theater  
4/4 Social Committee meeting 10:45 **** 1

st
 Tues  

instead of 2
nd

 Tues 
4/8 Farewell Party  
4/14 Movie Night  

 
WEôRE LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!!! 



BAY FOREST ART SHOW 
Sunday, February 26th 1 - 4pm  

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Itôs time again to sip wine, nibble hors 
dôoeuvres and listen to lovely music while we 
enjoy the talents of Bay Forest artists and craf-
ters at the 23rd Annual Bay Forest Art Show. 
Just another perfect afternoon at Bay Forest.  
 Painters, photographers, weavers, sculp-
tors, carvers, knitters, whatever your interest ð
all Bay Forest residents and renters are wel-
come to show their work and/or attend this 
event. Again this year, there will be a silent auc-
tion of artwork, and we welcome donations of 
other suitable items.  
 Applications for artists are now available 
at the office and are due by Tuesday, February 
21st.  If youôd like to help with the show, please 

contact Gisela Damandl at 254 -9104.  
The date to mark on your calendar is Sunday, 
February 26th, 1:00 to 4:00 pm., at the club-

house. Donôt miss it! 
 

ñPhotography Clubò 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bay Forest Community is forming a Photog-
raphy Club through the direction of Bob Munns. 
All levels are welcome!   Please join us at the 
Clubhouse for a meeting on Wednesday,  
February 15th at 2:00 p.m.   

Any questions, call Bob at 239 -514-0656. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

HEART  TO  HEART 
 We will be collecting non -perishable food 
items on Monday, February 1st through Tuesday 
February 14th for two very needy migrant camps.  
 The migrant workers are picked up at 
6a.m., by bus and brought to the fields. They 
generally return around 7p.m. Some locations 
are well over an hour away. If the weather is not 
conductive to picking, they remain in camp and 
receive no pay for the day or days they are un-
able to work. Last year they were unable to mi-
grate to other states due to weather conditions 
and needed to remain in this area with little or no 
money, many were in great need of assistance.  
 
The following items are DESPERATELY needed:  
 
Menôs long sleeve shirts (med/Sml) 
 
Sheets (single, if possible) towels, wash cloths, 
travel size toiletries  
 
Childrenôs clothing (any size) Childrenôs books 
 
Non-perishable foods especially: Mesa (corn 
meal), flour, beans, rice, oil  
 
Any canned goods, pasta  
 
The clothing may be new or gently used. We will 
gladly accept whatever you are able to give us.  
If you are unable to get these items to the      
clubhouse, where a box will be clearly marked, 
we will pick them up from your house at your 
convenience.  
 
Volunteers will be packing food and visiting the 
camps each Thursday until April. By the middle 
of April, the migrants will move on to other 
states, hopefully.  
 
A special Thank You to our Board of Directors 
and the wonderful residents and visitors here at 
Bay Forest for your generous support!  
 
Vincent and Kathryn Corbino (239 -594-5345) 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=nxleYBoXZx69cM&tbnid=I7eqM3adHT7jJM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwallpapershared.com%2Fbrowse%2Flove-wallpapers&ei=gJrqUteQOdKMkAflyICoDA&bvm=bv.60444564,d.eW0&psig=AF


Bay Forest Fish Fry 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday March 10, 2017 
Doors open at 5:00 

Dinner at 5:30 
Delicious food from Southern Accents  
Beer Battered Fish Fillets w/ Lemon &  

Tarter Sauce Potato Salad, Baked Beans,  
Creamy Coleslaw, Rolls & Butter  

Dessert & Coffee  
 

Entertainment by Joe Sassarini  
Specializing in songs from the 50ôs, 60ôs and 

70ôs  
 

Donation $18.00 per person  
Tickets go on sale at 9 am,  
 Friday February 24, 2017  

 

    Maximum Sale of 4 tickets per couple  

BYOB or beer available by donation  

 
Bible Study 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Ladies Bible study will be held in the Club-
house on Mondays starting January 30.  
The first meeting will be watching the movie War 
Room. The study will be based on the power of 
prayer. Please contact Karen Hauwiller at 612 -
802-5092 or sparkyshadow@comcast.net to re-
serve your workbook.  

FEBRUARY LADIES TOUR AND 
LUNCHEON 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 SAVE THE DATE FRIDAY FEBRUARY 10  

 
We will take a bus trip to Miami, which will include 
a guided tour of Coral Gable and Coconut Grove, 
Finishing with a guided tour of Vizcaya and the 
Gardens.  
 
Vizcaya is the magnificent 34 room Renaissance 
Estate of James Derring, located on Biscayne 
Bay. Its splendid gardens  include beautiful foun-
tains, a gazebo, sculptures, elegant pools, ca-
nals , a secret garden, and lots of walking trails.  
 
A box lunch will be provided at the estate. The 
cost is $99.00/PP and is LIMITED to 50 persons.  
 
Sign ups start at the clubhouse Monday, January 
30, at 9am.  
 
If you have questions, call either Elizabeth Skin-
ner at 514 -1619 or Barbara Crockett 272 -4906 

 

The clubhouse is getting a lot of use. We need 
everyone to pitch in after parties and events to 
properly clean. Vacuum floors, wipe down ta-
bles, and take out trash. All A/C thermostats 
need to be at 78, Please make sure ALL lights 
are off and ALL doors are locked. 7 tables with 
8 chairs need to be left in the main room.  
 
This reminder stems from recent complaints 
from residents and management finding doors 
unlocked and open, dirty tables and floors, 
and the A/C thermostats turned to 69.  
 



MARDI  GRAS 
TUESDAY  FEBRUARY 28 

1PM TO 4PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HEAR HE!!  HEAR HE!! 

COME ONE AND ALL 
 

Come join us at the clubhouse for a day of fun 
and entertainment!!  

 
Ventriloquist, Guitars, Banjo, Steel Drum  

Hilarious Clown, Balloons  
Hot dogs, Chicken Wings, Pull Pork, Potato , 

Macaroni, and 3 Vegetable Salads  
Chips & Popcorn  

Ice Cream, Deserts  
Bay Forest Beignets and Coffee  

 
5/50 with proceeds going to St. Jude Children's 

Hospital  
 

Tickets go on sale at the clubhouse on Febru-
ary 7th at 9:00am through February 20th.  

 
Price: $15.00 Adults/Kids under 10 Free  

 

 
 
 
 
 

Beer and Hurricanes available for Donation  

ATTENTION    

 
ALL SINGERS AND/OR THOSE WITH 
INSTRUMENTS, PLEASE CONTACT  

JEANNE HELLER @ 591 -1481 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WE ARE IN DESPERATE NEED OF FILLING 

SLOTS IN OUR BAY FOREST ROCKER 
GROUP! 

WHO KNOWSðYOU COULD LAND IN  
LAS VEGAS  

DONôT BE SHY!  YOU MAY BE PART OF 
THE NEW SENDATIONAL GROUP IN YOUR 

SECOND LIFE! 

 
 

CALLING ALL BRIDGE PLAYERS! 2017  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Monday night bridge group will be starting on 
November 7, 2016. The games begin at 7:00 pm at 
the clubhouse. Itôs a lot of fun for players of all 
levels, beginning and intermediate players are al-
ways welcome. Since we need Four  players per 
table, please call prior to Monday night so we can 
have full tables. We each contribute $1.00 and 
then return the money as prizes. We play 3 
rounds with 6 hands per round for 9 total of 18 
hands of bridge. So, call Maurice Wright at 239 -
272-2394 and get in on the action!  


